Jaime Acker SD41  July 16/15
The beginning of a new school year is both exciting and terrifying as a new teacher. Nothing can truly prepare you for the challenges but without Start UP, my first year teaching would have been utterly overwhelming. Beyond the amazing unit plans and creative lesson ideas, Start UP gave me confidence in myself. I particularly found Ray's "First Week of School" step-by-step guide essential for my first few years because it comforted me to know that I had a gameplan that other teachers have found successful in the past that I could easy use. Start UP also gave me the opportunity to connect with other early career teacher which was not only emotionally supportive, but we were able to exchange ideas and resources. I fully believe that without Start UP, I would have struggled much more and potentially would not have the confidence that I have today as a teacher. Programs like these should be essential for early career teachers.
Heidi Ravenel SD39. July 2/15 
My assignments have been:

1) fall term, temporary contract: Fine Arts Kindergarten

2) continuing: grade 3, laid off at end of year

3) Music Prep, grades K-4, laid off at end of year

4) grade 7, .6 FTE and Primary Music Prep .2 FTE (2 separate schools)

-First year without a lay off in Vancouver since my hire in 2009, so was able to keep both of these jobs for two years in a row

- Now entering my third year with the grade 7 job, I was able to transfer my fourth day from the Music Prep job at a different school to have my fourth day at the same school. Now I will be doing primary resource (with no resource experience) on Thursdays. Mon-Weds is still grade 7, and it feels incredible to finally be able to work on my practice by reflecting over the last two years of the same grade.

As you can see, these teaching assignments have been about as far apart as is possible within elementary, which increased my planning load considerably. 

I started attending PITA workshops years before I started teaching intermediate grades, because they were clearly  such high quality.  Taking the August Start Up series was absolutely invaluable in preparing for my grade 7 assignment (I had no upper intermediate experience).  It gave me a lot of resources and ideas to use immediately in the classroom, as well as peace of mind knowing that I didn't have to invent the wheel. I had a couple of weeks worth of activities from the workshops to keep my head above water while developing plans in response to my particular class's learning needs.

Hope this helps!

